
Greenville Beautification Committee 
10/21/20 Zoom meeting 
 
Attendees:  Rick, Deb S., Deb W., Judy, Jason, Kat  
 

• Once again, we had problems with Zoom.  Adam, sorry you had problems.  Rick can’t really help 
you.  Maybe you could talk with Debbie W., as she is much more knowledgeable about Zoom 
than I am. 

• Secretary’s report. Rick forgot to ask for any changes minutes.  Sorry! 

• Treasurer’s report.  We have $2300+ in the separate Beautification account and $125 in the 
Town account.  Jason will submit any bills we have, as needed, to the appropriate account. 

• Plaques.  David Dow and Marion Munch.  Jason ordered the plaques and they should arrive next 
week.  We can install them when they arrive. 

• Tulips/ Daffodils (No one called Rick out on the spelling?).  Rick will check with Jim as to where 
he bought bulbs last year.  Rick will buy (Wal-Mart?) and send out an email when purchased and 
available.  We were thinking about 200 bulbs.   

• Plots.  When each of us has the time, we need to “winterize” our respective beds.  Thanks! 

• Banners.  The highway dept. installed 3 on Main St.  It appears we are missing either 1 or 2.  Rick 
noticed that there is hardware installed on a pole by the bridge and will call Tom to see what 
happened. 

• Library sidewalk area.  Rick called Tara about asking the state if they were going to plant the 
seed, etc.  Assuming they won’t get to it, we probably need to do it.  Rick has seed that we can 
use.  All we need is some straw for cover. 

• Santa Celebration.  We need to settle on what we are going to do QUICKLY, as time is getting 
short.  End of next week?  We will have no celebration.  Rick needs to call Charlie Buttrick about 
getting a tree on Nov. 21st. Can a couple of people help Rick mount it?  Let’s plan on decorating 
the tree on Nov. 28th.  Maybe we could show the tree lighting on Facebook?   Rick will also call 
the fire dept. to see if they are planning a run around town with their Santa on a fire truck.  If 
they do, Rick will call and cancel Candi’s Santa.   If they don’t, maybe we could do it with our 
Santa.  We all will also check to see if we might be able to get something dynamic and 
reasonably inexpensive to put in front of the tree 

• Greenery.  Someone said Chris got it last year.  Rick can’t remember who said they would call 
her and get some for our decorating on 11/28. 

• Wreaths.  We need five, 3 for the windows in front of library/town hall, 1 for the town hall steps 
and 1 for the police dept.  Should we buy from the Boy Scouts or, if we have any leftover money 
at Masonbrook, buy there?  Debbie W. will check. 

• Meetings.  We decided to continue to meet on the 3rd Wed., as called for.  Next meeting is 
November 18th, 6:30. Rick will yet again try to do it virtually. 
 
Rick Miller, 10/22/20 


